Subcommittee Meeting ABE60(4)

Accessible Transportation and Mobility Subcommittee on Research

87th Annual Meeting of Transportation Research Board

Tuesday, January 13, 2009, 8:45 – 945 am

Washington Hilton Hotel, Washington D.C.

Minutes
ATTENDANCE 
Members:

Beezy Bentzen, Accessible Design for the Blind

David Chapman, University of Delaware

Bill Crandall, Smith-Kettlewell

Joey Goldman, Nelson/Nygaard Consulting Associates

Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Co-Chair of Committee, Oregon State University

Jonathan Klein, Federal Transit Administration

Jim Marston, University of California-Santa Barbara

Brian Masson, MultiModal Transport Solutions Ltd.

Uwe Rutenberg, Rutenberg Design, Inc.

John Schoon, University of Southampton

Lalita Sen, Co-Chair of the Subcommittee, Texas Southern University

Anabela Simoes, Instituto Superior de Educacao e Ciencias

Ling Suen, ICAT

Russell Thatcher, Co-Chair of the Subcommittee, TranSystems Corp.

Harry Wolfe, Consultant

Friends:

David Chia, Planners Collaborative

Gwen Chisholm Smith, TCRP

Sue Clark, Federal Transit Administration

Gwen Goodwin, Texas Southern University

Robyn Hoeschen, Easter Seals project ACTION

Bill Orleans, Independent Taxi Operator

Will Rodman, Nelson\Nygaard Consulting Associates

Kristina Ross, Easter Seals Project ACTION 

AGENDA (See Attachment E-1) 

1. Call to Order, Introductions and Approval of the Minutes of the 2008 Meeting

Russell Thatcher, Co-chair of the Subcommittee called the meeting to order. He welcomed attendees, distributed copies of the meeting agenda, and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  An attendance list was circulated.  Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Co-Chair of the Full Committee, also circulated a master contact list of Committee members and friends and asked attendees to check the information on the list and update it if needed.  Russell Thatcher noted that because the Research and Technology Subcommittees were being held together in one time slot this year, there was a need to make comments as concise as possible.

The minutes of the 2008 meeting of the Subcommittee were reviewed. One typo was noted.  Item #1 should indicate that the minutes from 2007 (not 2006) were reviewed and approved.  A MOTION to accept the minutes with this correction was made and seconded and passed unanimously.

2. Mission of the Subcommittee 
Russell Thatcher explained the mission of the subcommittee. The mission includes promoting research in the areas of accessibility and mobility for seniors, persons with disabilities and other transportation-disadvantaged persons through calls for paper for the annual meetings, review and selection of papers for presentation and publication using committee members and friends as reviewers, and promoting research through the development of synthesis and full research statements that are submitted to the TCRP program of the TRB. The Subcommittee also accepts and reviews nominations for the William Bell Award and makes recommendations regarding this award to the full Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility.

3. Call for Papers in 2008 and Paper Review Process and Session Planning Process
The paper review process in 2008 and the subsequent session planning process for the 2009 Annual Meeting was summarized by Lalita Sen.  A list of papers submitted showing the ratings for presentation and the recommendations for publication was distributed.  It was noted that eight papers were referred to the Subcommittee for review.  Each paper was distributed to five members and friends for review to ensure that at least three completed reviews were received.  Lalita Sen thanked those in attendance who helped with the paper review process.

Three papers were accepted for podium presentation.  It was noted that these three papers were scheduled for presentation in Session #669 on Wednesday from 8 to 9:45 am.  In addition to the three papers, Session #669 includes a presentation on the TREK project by the Federal Transit Administration.

A fourth paper was accepted for presentation in a poster session.  This paper is scheduled for Poster Session #548.

In addition to the podium and poster sessions, Brian Masson, a member of the committee also arranged and facilitated a session on "Transport for All: Dream or Reality: Global Best Practices (Session #370).  This session included a presentation by Sir Moir Lockheed of the First Group, who provided interesting perspectives on the state of public transport.  The session, which was presented on Monday, also included presentations on innovative accessible transport programs.  It was noted that the session was well attended and generated good discussion.  Russell Thatcher and Lalita Sen thanked Brian Masson for his work in arranging the session.

Finally, the committee sponsored a joint session with the Safe Mobility for Older Persons Committee (Session #257).  Kit Mitchell was instrumental in working to develop this session.  This session is scheduled for Tuesday evening.

4. Call for Papers for 2009
There was discussion about the focus of the Call for Papers to be issued in 2009 for the 2010 Annual Meeting.  A copy of the Call for Papers used in 2008 for the 2009 Annual Meeting was distributed as a guide and starting point.  It was noted that the focus of the 89th Annual Meeting in 2010 would be “Investing in Our Transportation Future: Bold Ideas to Meet Big Challenges.”

Several areas of focus that were in keeping with the Annual Meeting theme were suggested for possible inclusion in the Call for papers.  These were:

· Investing in Accessibility and mobility

· Bus stop access

· Ensuring accessibility in major infrastructure projects

· Integration of modes to improve mobility

· Fast-tracking facility/rail improvements and access

· Promoting the coordination and centralization of information (Mobility Management)

Joey Goldman and John Schoon agreed to work a 2009 Call for Papers that incorporated these ideas and themes.

There was also discussion of possible workshops or sessions for the 2010 Annual Meeting.  These included:

· Investing in accessibility and mobility

· Designing accessible bus stops

· Accessible taxis

· Best practices in airport access

Beezy Bentzen agreed to pursue a possible workshop on bus stop access.  Will Rodman agreed to pursue a possible session or workshop on accessible taxis.  Harry Wolfe agreed to work with the Airport Terminals and Ground Access Committee on an airport access session or workshop.

5. Report on EU Access2All Project
Anabela Simoes and Ling Suen presented on the European Union's Access2All Project.  Current and planned initiatives and efforts were noted.  It was noted that the project is stressing the broader concept of "transportability," above and beyond simply making facilities and services accessible, to achieve actual improvements in mobility.

6. Research Statements Proposed in 2008
Russell Thatcher reviewed efforts to develop and submit research topic statements in 2008.  A summary of research statements developed by Committee members and friends and submitted by the Committee was distributed.  It was noted that two synthesis research topics and two full research topic were developed and submitted.  The topics were:

Synthesis Research Topics:

· ADA Complementary Paratransit Rider Assistance Policies

· Accommodating Pedestrians with Disabilities and Transit Vehicles in Shared-Space Schemes

Full Research Topics:

· Maximizing Benefits and Addressing Challenges of Volunteer Driver Transportation programs

· Railroad Crossing Flangeway Gaps

Russell Thatcher thanked all members and friends who assisted in developing research topics.

7. Possible New Research Topics for 2009
The process for soliciting new research topics in 2008 was discussed.  Copies of the invitations to submit statements for synthesis research and full research were made available to attendees.  It was noted that the deadline for synthesis statements was March 31, 2009 and for full research was June 15, 2009.

Significant discussion followed on possible research topics for 2009.  This included resubmitting prior topics as well as several new topics.  Following is a list of the topics mentioned.  Individuals who agreed to work on the statements, as well as other individuals who would be approached for assistance with the development of the statements, are also noted.

Possible 2009 Research Statements:

· Measuring and Understanding Use of Fixed Route Services by Persons with Disabilities (David Chia)

· A Model for Measuring Accessibility (Lalita Sen)

· A Handbook for Lighting in Transit and Pedestrian Environments (Harry Wolfe)

· Taxi Business Models and Programs That Support Accessible Taxi Operation (Will Rodman, Bill Orleans)

· Maximizing Benefits and Addressing Challenges of Volunteer Driver Transportation programs (Will Rodman)

8. William Bell Award

Russell Thatcher noted that it was time to solicit nominations for the next William Bell Award.  A description of the award and nomination papers were made available to attendees.  It was noted that nominations would be accepted through March 31, 2009, nominations would be reviewed by a committee made up of members of the Accessible Transportation and Mobility Committee and the Paratransit Committee, and a recipient would be selected by the fall of 2009.  The award would be announced at the full ABE60 committee meeting in 2010 and presented at the TRANSED2010 conference in Hong Kong.  Russell Thatcher encouraged attendees to consider possible nominations and also to spread the word about the award.

9. Other Business
Harry Wolfe distributed an information sheet that he had prepared describing possible uses and benefits of new data soon to be released by the U. S. Census Bureau.  The summary, titled "New Opportunities for Generating Travel Data for Persons with Disabilities" provided a concise summary of the 2005-2007 Public Use Microdata Sample (PUMS) from the American Community Survey (ACS).  Possible uses of the data were also noted.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:45 am.
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